
PAC 14 Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
August 19, 2015 – GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, George Whitehead, Angie Jones, Darrell Newton, Sandy Pierson, Tracy Sahler, and Kimberly Clark-Shaw were in attendance. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC 14.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott – Meeting called to order 4:04pm
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc & VOD: Monthly numbers are average for the summer season. 
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes for June 17 meeting presented for approval.
Discussion:  Review of board meeting minutes 

Action Taken: Unanimous approval of minutes. 
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item:   Review of FY 2015 year-end report and July 2015 financials.
Discussion:  FY 2015 Year-end reports are not complete. Awaiting last city check for fiscal year 2015 and PAC 14 needs to pay PKS. After Finance Committee Meeting, reports will be sent out.  July 2015 financials are in good standing. Received $110,000 from county and $10,000 from PRMC; leaving a net income of $107,000 for the month of July. Extra funds received from county will replace contingency funds needed in the budget for the IRA accounts for staff. 
Action Taken: Approval of modifying budget to show extra funds received from the county to replace contingency funds.
Finance Committee Report: 
Agenda Items:  The Committee will plan to meet at a later date and give an update for year-end financials. 
Discussions:  N/A
Old Business:

1. IRA for Staff: IRA accounts established for all employees.
2. Donation of expired equipment: Pat McGlinchey from Wicomico High School received an editor, cameras, and switcher. Jake Nathan from Parkside took one camera. Fruitland Intermediate is interested in receiving equipment and plans on coming in at a later date.
3. Cable Contract: The contract has been signed by city, but not the county yet, which approved a PEG fee for Comcast Subscribers. Funds from PEG fee need to be discussed with city to help ensure proper allocation of funds. 
4. Sponsorship: First Shore Federal will be offering a $1,000 sponsoring of One on One with Greg Bassett. 
New Business:  
1. Annual meeting: Meeting has been moved to the Community Foundation of the Eastern shore. 
a. Board member terms: Angie Jones’ term will be up this year, and will be discussed at annual meeting. Rose McGregor resigned leaving one open board member seat. Suggestions and interested persons needed.
2. BOE Mentoring Programs: Mark Thompson not in attendance for discussion. A request that his report be part of the ‘program’ for PAC 14 Annual meeting.
3. Audit Requirements: The “every four (4) year” audit requirement has been dropped by both the city and the county.
Personal:  Congratulations were extended by the Board to Kelly Griffith on her upcoming marriage on September 5th.
Handouts Provided via e-mail: Meeting Agenda, Financials, Data Doc.
The next meeting will be held on October 14, 2015 at 6 pm at the Community Foundation of the Eastern Shore
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